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     The Massachusetts-based Bertucci's Restaurant Corp. wants to open an eatery in Concord Town Centre, which developers Brandolini Properties, Inc., of Berwyn, planned to open this spring along Baltimore Pike.
     If approved, it would be one of two restaurants scheduled for the center and will join the chain of seven other Bertucci eateries in Pennsylvania and about 92 on the eastern seaboard.
     Those 92 privately-owned bistros, according to representing attorney Paul Herron, have "never had a liquor license suspended or revoked in connection with their operations" that began in 1981.
     But questions remained for the Concord Township Board of Supervisors at their 7 p.m. public hearing on July 3 in light of the fact that Bertucci's is petitioning for the approval of a restaurant liquor license from Debbie's Bar in the City of Chester before construction commences.
   Chairman Dominic A. Pileggi set the tone about 5 minutes into the nearly 20-minute hearing.

     "Should the board decide to approve this application…, there's very long and involved design standards regarding the appearance and structure of the building," Pileggi said in front of 18 attendees.               
     "Should we approving this transfer of liquor license," he emphasized, "no way are we approving the architectural elevation--[which] would require a whole system of reviews that goes for every town center moving into Concord."
     Bertucci's, which will face Rt. 1, is expected to lay on an approximate 6900 sq. ft. outpad that will have parking in the front and maybe include dining outside as well as in an indoor bar, which will seat 10 in a non-smoking zone as stated by Pennsylvania area Manager Joe Longo.
     The idea of a bar concerned Michael Carroll, 100 Stirrup Lane in Thornton, who seemed to echo Pileggi's feelings about too much drinking that would be exacerbated by the possibility of Bertucci's becoming a sports bar (which Heron said would never happen).
     Besides reading about the drunk driving chases down Rt. 1, he actually witnessed a minivan "full of people" that stopped "just the other day" at the corner of his street, where one male got out and went on to "get sick."
     "I thought it was a car breakdown, so I tried to help them," Carroll said. "They said, 'Oh, yeah. We were just up at Hooter's and we had too much to drink.'"

     In an attempt to curb the drinking problem should Bertucci's leave, Pileggi wants to speak with legal counsel to determine township interference in the conditions on which a liquor license may be transferred.

     But while Herron asked Pileggi to be involved in the process required by the Liquor Control Board, Pileggi said he doesn't put "great stock" in the LCBs authority and doesn't want Bertucci's to become another local "nuisance bar" over time.
     "We had a situation when I first got on the board," Pileggi remembered, "where the Liquor Control Enforcement Agency was actually studying one…, and with the help of the state police I thought we had a very strong--even with the help of our elected officials in Harrisburg--a very strong case to have that license pulled."
     But the LCB renewed their license anyway.

     And Herron appreciated the board's input.

     "I think the board is becoming a little more community friendly…," noted Heron. 

     As a result of these and other matters, Pileggi motioned to re-adjourn the hearing until the public meeting the first Tuesday in August at 7:30 p.m., at which time the board will render its final decision.
     Bertucci Restaurant Corp.'s petition is available for review or copy in the Township Building, 689 Smithbridge Rd., Glen Mills, Pa. 19342. 
